TIME:

7:00 a.m.

PLACE:

The Dalles Public Works Department

Conference Room 1215 W 1st Street

The Dalles OR 97058

# AGENDA TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION November 18, 2020

- I. CALL TO ORDER
- II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES October 21, 2020
- III. PUBLIC COMMENT
- IV. OLD BUSINESS
  - A. District #21 Bus Loading/Unloading Zone on 10<sup>th</sup> Street McCabe
  - B. Rapid Flashing Beacon Locations Discussion McCabe
  - C. Additional Request for Stop Sign on 20<sup>th</sup> (both sides of Radio Way) Mills
- V. NEW BUSINESS
- VI. ADJOURNMENT

#### **Minutes**

# TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION MEETING Of November 18, 2020 7:00a

#### **ZOOM MEETING**

COMMISSION PRESENT: Fred Davis, Larry Fairclo, Michael Holloran, Mike Kilkenny, and Russ Brown

**ABSENT MEMBERS:** Brent Bybee & Frank Pyles

**STAFF PRESENT:** Dale McCabe – City Engineer, David Mills – Transportation Manager and Cindy Keever – Administrative Secretary

PUBLIC PRESENT: None.

**APPROVAL OF MINUTES**: Michael Holloran made a motion to approve the October minutes. Russ Brown seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

**PUBLIC COMMENT:** None.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

) District #21 Bus Loading/Unloading Zone on 10th Street

Dale McCabe reported he is still waiting to hear back from District #21 and because of the latest round of Covid closures, school is out of session, so realistically he is not expecting anything to happen any time soon. Will keep on the agenda until more talk occurs.

B) Rapid Flashing Beacon Discussion

Dale is still compiling a list of locations. Russ suggested a possible location on Lincoln between 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Streets. Members wondered what the City police records show for incidents at that location. Another suggestion was made for the RFB at 12th & Kelly Avenue. This would be in addition to the sidewalk bulb outs. Dale will add those suggestions to his list. Discussion will continue with December meeting.

C) Request for Additional Stop Sign on 20th (both sides of Radio Way)

City staff will check out area and get back with members in December.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

A) Request for 10 Minute drop off/Pick up Zone on Webber near the Gymnastic Building

Russ said he received a text from a citizen asking if a 10 minute loading/unloading zone could be established in the yellow area on Webber, near the Bargeway intersection. David and Dale will measure the width of the bads to see if there's room for a small drop off/pick up on Webber Road.

## B) Miscellaneous

There was a report of a pickup for sale at 6<sup>th</sup> & Division that was blocking traffic trying to enter onto 6<sup>th</sup> Street. Michael was going to try and make contact with owner and ask them to move to a different location.

There was also a report of a bush that is blocking visibility at the NW corner of 3<sup>rd</sup> and Laughlin.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, Larry Fairclo moved to adjourn. Mike Kilkenny seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Cindy Keever Administrative Secretary City of The Dalles Public Works

Final approval